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NEWS RELEASE for Immediate Release 

St. Mary’s County Government (SMCG) will  deliver high quality public services, foster opportunities for residents and businesses,  

and work to preserve the county’s natural environment, rich heritage, and rural character.  

 

 

    No. 2025 –027 

  January 28, 2025, 2:45 p.m. 

 

January 28 Commissioner Meeting Rollup 
 

LEONARDTOWN, MD – The Commissioners of St. Mary's County (CSMC) began their 

business meeting with an invocation and the pledge, followed by approval of the consent agenda.  

 

The CSMC then presented a proclamation in recognition of National Burn Awareness Week. 

 

The CSMC then convened as the Board of Health and heard a presentation from the St. Mary’s 

County Health Department on proposed updates to the Environmental Health fee schedule.  

 

For their main agenda items, the Commissioners approved the requests for:  

• A Public Hearing to increase the Rescue Tax for the Hollywood Volunteer Rescue Squad. 

• A Public Hearing to increase the Rescue Tax for Leonardtown Volunteer Rescue Squad.  

 

During County Administrator Time, the Commissioners took the following action: 

• Reviewed future CSMC meeting agendas.  

• Denied the proposed agreement to lease First Colony Residential Pod #3, located off FDR 

Blvd., in California, to the Housing Authority of St. Mary's County. 

• Approved the St. Mary’s County Transit (STS) Public Transportation Agency Safety Plan.  

• Approved the FEMA Acknowledgement of Condition form, on behalf of the Department 

of Emergency Services.   

The Commissioners then received a legislative update from the Office of the County Attorney. 

The Commissioners wrapped their business meeting with Commissioner Time.  

 

The next CSMC business meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 4, 2025, at 9 a.m. in the 

CSMC Meeting Room, on the 1st floor of the Chesapeake Building, located at 41770 Baldridge 

Street in Leonardtown. CSMC decisions and related documents are available on the SMCG 

website in BoardDocs. Meetings are open to the public and can be viewed live on TV Channel 95 

or on-demand via www.youtube.com/@StMarysCoGov. 

Visit www.stmaryscountymd.gov for more information. 

### 

mailto:PIO@stmaryscountymd.gov
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LKV5JYDNtVE
https://youtu.be/LKV5JYDNtVE?t=251
https://youtu.be/LKV5JYDNtVE?t=1033
https://youtu.be/LKV5JYDNtVE?t=2511
https://youtu.be/LKV5JYDNtVE?t=3365
https://youtu.be/LKV5JYDNtVE?t=4761
https://youtu.be/LKV5JYDNtVE?t=4830
https://youtu.be/LKV5JYDNtVE?t=7294
https://youtu.be/LKV5JYDNtVE?t=7445
https://youtu.be/LKV5JYDNtVE?t=7802
https://youtu.be/LKV5JYDNtVE?t=9695
http://www.youtube.com/@StMarysCoGov
http://www.stmaryscountymd.gov/

